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August 10, 2022 

Dear Head of Council: 

As Ontarians face the rising cost of living and a shortage of homes, our government 
was re-elected with a strong mandate to help more Ontarians find a home that meets 
their needs.  

Our government also made an election promise to build 1.5 million new homes for the 
people of Ontario over the next 10 years to address the housing supply crisis.  

I am pleased to inform you that our government introduced the proposed Strong 
Mayors, Building Homes Act on August 10, 2022, that, if passed, would make changes 
to the Municipal Act, 2001, City of Toronto Act, 2006, and the Municipal Conflict of 
Interest Act. These amendments would empower mayors in the City of Toronto and City 
of Ottawa to deliver on shared provincial-municipal priorities and get more homes built 
faster.  

If passed, the proposed changes impacting the City of Toronto and City of Ottawa are 
intended to take effect on November 15, 2022, which is the start of the new municipal 
council term. Other growing municipalities could follow at a later date. 

If you have any comments or feedback regarding these proposed changes, you may 
submit them to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing at: 
StrongMayors@ontario.ca.  

Sincerely, 

Steve Clark 
Minister 

Ministry of  
Municipal Affairs 
and Housing   
 
Office of the Minister 
 
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor  
Toronto ON   M7A 2J3  
Tel.: 416 585-7000   
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